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Spring Road and Trail Restrictions in Krause Basin 

 
For grizzly bear security, as bears emerge from winter dens, motorized traffic including 

motorcycle and snowmobile use is not allowed within Krause Basin, west of the Jewel 

Basin Hiking Area, on the Flathead National Forest, from April 1 to June 30.  This 

includes an area northwest of the Strawberry Lake Road #5390 and national forest lands 

southeast of Peter’s Ridge.   

 

This restriction includes the Krause Creek Road #5389, the Peter’s Ridge Y-Road 

#5388Y, the Peter’s Ridge Road #5388 and the Peter’s Ridge Trail #37 to its junction 

with the Alpine Trail #7, all on national forest lands.  

 

Closure Map 

 

For more information about these travel restrictions including maps, contact the Swan 

Lake Ranger District office at 837-7500.   
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